1Ein cyf/Our ref ATISN 13994



Tyler Jenkins

21 May 2020 Dear Mr Jenkins

11 June 2020

Request for Information – ATISN 13994

I wrote to you on 21 May regarding your request for information relating to the fencing that had been erected around the seating area opposite the Norwegian Church Arts Centre on Heol Porth Teigir, Cardiff Bay. You asked –

- 1. Who requested the maintenance work to be carried out, and when.
- 2. Who authorised the maintenance work, and when.
- 3. Reasons for why the work was carried out.

I can confirm that we hold information in relation to your request. The Welsh Government manages the land in question and having received complaints regarding waste management issues at the site, we temporarily closed the area on 15 May. Following the closure and upon Welsh Government's authorisation, our Facilities Management contractor entered into a service level agreement with Cardiff Harbour Authority/ Council to provide enhanced waste management arrangements in the locality and the area was re-opened on 29 May.

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government's handling of your request, you can ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government's Freedom of Information Officer at:

Information Rights Unit, Welsh Government, Cathays Park, Cardiff, CF10 3NQ or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales. Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.

You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it has been through our own internal review process.



Llywodraeth Cymru / Welsh Government Parc Cathays / Cathays Park CF10 3NQ

FOI. Economy and Infrastructure@gov.wales

we welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.

Yours sincerely

Gareth Porter Regional Property Management Surveyor